Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	: 14th April 2014

	TIME OF MEETING
	: 7.30 p m 

	venue of meeting
	: Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Mrs M PErry (MP)

	
	: mr h watkins (HW)

	
	: MRS J DRURY (JD)

	
	: Mr r winch (rw)

	
	: Mr M Knight

	Chaired by
	: mr j garbutt (jg)

	in attendance
	: Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: Cllr T Rolt (TR)

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	Apologies 
Mrs D Brignell Mr R Smith Cllr P Giddings
	Action

	
	Register of Interest

None
	

	
	Urgent Matters

None
	

	
	Minutes of meeting 10th March 2014 were agreed and signed,
	

	
	Public Participation

None
Matters Arising

1. A letter had been received from Mr & Mrs Young. It was resolved to reimburse them £110 for the damage caused to their property in the fight to save further flood damage in the parish. Chair to write. It was noted that there may be a further claim by an individual householder. Clerk to see if it is covered under the Bellwin Scheme.
2. Cllr Rolt had investigated whether the pumping station at Upton had been fully utilised during the recent flooding. As this is a water supply station it would have had no effect – positive or negative – at all. 
3. Pumps have been added to the asset register for insurance purposes,

4. A comprehensive report on the state of the field has been circulated to all councillors.

5. The field is in a suitable state to host the fete so a road closure is not necessary. It was agreed that cover would be extended to the fete bouncy castle
6. All expenses so far incurred due to the flooding have been submitted to TVBC for re-imbursement under the Bellwin scheme. No payment has yet been received from them.

7. Mr Nicolls to approach HCC for help with expenses will depend on TVBC response as per 6. Above.

8. Cllr Knight had sent email to parishioners with all useful post-flooding information.

9. Cllr Drury had reported the silted up drain. No response yet from HCC. It was noted that the salt bin is now full of water.
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	Flooding Task Force Update
The initial open meeting had attracted 20 parishioners and was deemed a success. Small groups of individuals have been tasked with looking at: Remediation and long term planning, a village response plan, communication procedures and emergency response and the understanding of ground water levels with a view to fully understanding the threat it poses. It is understood that the issues faced in Upton are different to those in Vernham Dean and therefore a different solution may be necessary. Hurstbourne Tarrant has a similar group in place and so there is a critical mass of villages along the valley. It was noted that Jill Scrivener attended a national conference in London regarding flooding at her own expense. Cllr Winch will report back progress to the PC at each meeting. 
Flooding - general

A donation of £500 had been received from the School PTA.Chairman to send letter of thanks.  It is understood that if the Bellwin scheme fully re-imburses the PC then this money should be repaid. Similarly the £200 donation from the Gospel Hall. 
A quote for £3240 +VAT from Cummins had been received to re-instate the playing field. The ditch is to be retained but made shallower and the position of the gate is to be changed. It was agreed 2 more quotes should be obtained due to the amount involved. Clerk to give copies of quote to PFA Chair, Cllrs Winch and Knight and Paul Nicolls. Ask PFA Chair to pursue Sport England grant as Nicky Haigh has said the playing field qualifies. The PFA Chair had requested that posts were reinstated if the gate is moved but it was decided that extra items should be left out for the time being. Chair to inform PFA.
The condition of roads is dangerous, particularly at Hen Barn and the Upton cross roads as well a large hole in the pavement at Shepherds Rise. All have been reported to HCC.  A major meeting is to be held at HCC on April 28th to review all problems caused by the floods. 
Correspondence
Letter for Lasham Gliding. No further action.
Affordable Housing. TVBC have advised that there is no available site at the moment. 
Councillors Reports

Cllr Watkins extended thanks to the PC for help with the Older Peoples Forum. He advised that the Small Grants Scheme which could help with stiles and paths needs match funding. Many of the stiles we have do not conform to the HCC standard. There is to be a NWDAONB meeting held in Vernham Dean on May 12th to discuss funding. Cllr Watkins to attend on behalf of the PC.

Cllr Drury reported the pothole by the post box in Vernham Street is still not fixed and neither is the well. Chairman to remind landowner.

Cllr Winch mentioned the recent theft in the village.

Cllr Perry reported that cowslips are beginning to appear in the wild flower meadow. The village breakfast was a success and raised £244. The charity walk is to take place in May.

Cllr Garbutt reported that he was denied the chance to attend the meeting to discuss broadband. It seems unlikely that progress will be made soon. 
Footpahs
Cllr Watkins had cleared 5 overgrown stiles on FP10. The stile on FP10 has no dog hole. Cllr Watkins to chase up landowner.
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	Planning
A certificate of lawful development was granted on the Burydene in respect of the gateway but not the driveway. The recent flooding proved that this is wrong. 
Removal of walnut tree at Deers Leap – no comment

Removal of holly and ash tree at Beeches Farmhouse – no comment

Construction of equestrian arena at Upton Farm – comment that location should be considered along with other proposed modifications eg tennis court and that it should only be consented for use with private dwelling. Chairman to contact Di Brignell. 

Finance
The following invoices were authorised for payment and cheques were raised:

TVBC Grass cutting £541.99

HALC fees £215

Tangley PC SLR share £395

Meeting finished 8.50 pm. 

Date of next meeting: 12th May 2014 Annual Parish meeting followed by ordinary meeting.
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